
Hello Members of the Alaska Board of Fish, 

I am sending a copy of 5AAC 96.625 Joint Board Petition Policy 

In (d) it states : The public has come to rely on this regular participatory process as the 
basis for changing fish and game regulations. Commercial fishermen, processors, 
guides, trappers, hunters, sport fishermen, subsistence fishermen, and others plan 
business and recreational ventures around the outcome of these public meetings. 

Gary Hollier RC081

1



 
 
With the cancellation of the 2023 Upper Cook Inlet meeting, and postponed for a year, 
due process was denied. Regulations that could have been addressed and possible 
changes made to King Salmon Management Plans did not happen. This was definitely 
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unforeseen in 2020 when an OEG of 15,000-30,000 Late Run King Salmon was set for 
the Kenai River 
 
OEG’s and possibly SEG’s might have changed for the Kenai River Late Run King 
Salmon, thus affecting commercial fishing in 2023. 
 
ADFG closed the Sport Fishery for King Salmon in the Kenai River for 2023, thus the 
ESSN fishery was closed for the season. 
 
This occurred preseason. As stated in RC 4 this emergency petition is asking the Board 
of Fish to give ADFG clear guidance to fish a limited set net fishery for 2 days in each of 
the Kenai and Kasilof sections, based on sockeye abundance on the beaches. After the 
33% quartile (July 20), an in-season projection would be made. If the Late Run King 
Salmon OEG projection could not be made, the ESSN fishery would close. If the OEG 
was made later, the ESSN fishery would open. 
 
This petition, if passed, would sunset 12/31/2023. 
 
Thank you, 
Gary Hollier 
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